[image: image1.jpg]


   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

EAGLE BEND NORTH HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING 
JULY 16, 2005
I. Call to Order - President Dennis Yarbrough called the meeting to order at 9:15 AM.  A quorum was established with 32 lots represented by members in attendance and 14 lots represented by proxy for a total of 46 lots represented.
II. Introductions – the Board of Directors introduced themselves.  Board members present were President, Dennis Yarbrough; Vice President, Dick Hammer; Secretary, Stella Rice; Patti Rice and Marge Hoene.  All members in attendance introduced themselves and gave their address in Eagle Bend North.
III. Review & Approval of Minutes from August 14, 2004 – the membership reviewed the minutes from the 2004 Annual Meeting.  A motion was made by Steven Armstrong to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by John Kluding.  The minutes were approved with all members in favor.  
IV. Update on Status of the Association – President, Dennis Yarbrough presented the membership with an update as to the status of the Association.  The update is as follows:
Background

The Association was formed by the developer (Eagle Bend Company) at the end of 1993.  Within about five years, the association became the responsibility of the few existing owners as the original developer exited the project.  This marks the eighth annual meeting of the Association since that change.

Eagle Bend North (EBN) covers 124 acres with the golf course or Lot 1 being about 74 acres of the total area.  The remaining 40% or 50 acres has about 35 acres as residential lots and 15 acres as roads and Common Areas.  There are 118 residential lots including 26 designated for townhouses.  Currently, 68 lots have been or are being developed and 50 remain undeveloped.  The 68 lots equals about 60 homes as certain lots have been nicely landscaped by owners. 

As you are likely aware, there has been considerable activity in the Eagle Bend North real estate over the past two or three years and the total number of property owners is now 91 which is a substantial change from five years ago.   However, of the 91 owners and 60 homes in EBN, only 23 owners or 25% of the total ownership and about 40% of the existing homes are full time residents.  Extending these statistics forward clearly indicates we can expect less than 50% of the homeowners will be full time residents as the development is completed.  

Governing Structure

The Association is governed under its Articles of Incorporation, Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions (CCR’s), Bylaws, Architectural Controls and newly adopted Common Area Development Guidelines.  The Board of Directors currently numbers seven and election is limited to lot or homeowners in EBN.  The terms are three years and two Board positions are subject to election today.  Committees of the Board include Architectural Control which relates to new homes and their landscape, Common Area Development and Nominating.

The Board sets a budget and annual assessment in place annually.  The 2005 budget compared to 2004 actual expenses is available for your review.  The 2005 budget lists expected expenditures of $37,300 on revenues of $37,500 – essentially a balanced budget.  Subsequent to approving the 2005 budget in February, The Board approved using an additional $10,000 of reserve funds for Common Area Development this year bringing total expected expenditures to about $47,000.

The Website

In the past year, an Eagle Bend North website has been developed and we hope you will use it for information on your community.  The site is www.eaglebendnorth.com and it contains the Association’s CCR’s, Bylaws, Architectural Controls, recent Board minutes, and Board Committee contacts as well as the home and lot owners’ roster.  This should become the primary source of EBN information for all us in the near term.  Printed minutes will be sent to those requesting them; otherwise, just pull up the website for the latest minutes and information on the Association.  This report and most of the information for this meeting will be posted on the website. 

Architectural Control Committee

The Architectural Committee reviews and approves new homes and related landscaping in accordance with our published guidelines.   Ed Jasmin, Terry Hanson and Ken McKee have been busy over the past two years with the proliferation of new building in EBN.  Since July 2003, 19 homes have been under construction and 10 of those are currently in progress.  This accounts for about one-third of the total homes in EBN.  The schedule of that activity is available for your review.  The Committee for the next year will be appointed at the Board meeting next week and if you would like opportunity to serve let us know today or in the next few days.  Ed Jasmin will be leaving the committee after several years of service.   We greatly appreciate his service to the Association.

Townhouse Association

Over the past year we have worked towards getting the EBN Townhouse Association reorganized.  As mentioned earlier, there are 26 lots designated for townhouses and Lot #2 is the common area around these lots.  There have always been provisions for a townhouse association; however, with few residents, the organization has been rather informal over the past few years.  Recently, we have gotten the association reregistered with the State and a new set of CCR’s have been developed which are shorter and simpler than the originals which are on file with the county.  Three fourths or 20 votes of the 26 total are required with notarized signatures to adopt the CCR’s.  So far we have received 12; hopefully, the additional eight can be obtained this summer so the association organized as prescribed.  The townhouse residents do remain members of this Association.  Copies of the restated CCR’s along with the form for signature are available today.

Common Area Development Committee

The most significant development in the past year has been a concerted effort to improve and beautify our common areas.  The common areas being improved include:

· The Associations three marquees and the landscaping around them – two at Bridger & Holt and one at Golden Bear & Holt;

· The Green Belt -- .567 acres west of Whitetail Court;
· The .583 acres with Cougar Loop in the Northeast section of EBN; and 
· The land or right of way adjacent to Holt Drive from Chapman on the east to a little beyond Golden Bear and Hanging Rock to the west.
In 2005, The Association is spending about $21,000 on major improvements to these areas.  Irrigation makes up over half of this year’s expenditures as the Committee puts the structure in place for the visual improvements to follow.  About half of this years expenditures are from the 2005 operating budget and the other half is from prior years’ reserves. As important as the expenditures, is the amount of time and resources being committed by certain owners and the golf course.  The current Committee is comprised of Marge Hoene, Dick Hammer, Lloyd Ross and Tom Ask.  The Board has requested a vote on a special assessment at the beginning of 2006 so as to continue the Common Area Development and maintain the improvements in future years.  Let me turn to Dick and Marge to further explain the activities and plans.

V. Common Areas Committee Report – Vice President, Dick Hammer addressed the membership regarding the status of the common areas.  Dick explained to the membership that we have several items that need to be addressed that are often usually addressed by the developer of an area.  In the case of Eagle Bend North the developer did not complete many of these items which has placed the responsibility for completion of these items on the Homeowners Association.  The Committee emphasized that much of what has been accomplished has been done so with much assistance from Eagle Bend Golf Course and Tom Ask as well as the donated time of many of the homeowners in Eagle Bend North.  Marge Hoene reviewed all of the projects the Common Areas Committee has undertaken and accomplished.  This year we have accomplished much of the needed infrastructure.  We installed much fill dirt and completed the contouring of the fill. We installed irrigation to the marquee on Holt and Golden Bear as well as irrigation to the Whitetail Court green belt and Cougar Loop park area.  We planted grass and installed trees in the Cougar Loop area and installed trees to the Whitetail Court area.  The golf course has been cutting, watering and maintaining the new grass we planted this year.  We also plan on grading and leveling the road right of way along Holt Drive.  Clay Emmerett commented on how beneficial all of the work the Committee has accomplished has been to all of the homeowners and how important passing the requested assessment is in facilitating the completion of the Common Areas projects.  Frank Tundis requested clarification as to exactly what the road right of way consists of.  He also inquired as to whether or not there are plans to irrigate this area in addition to the grading.  Marge and Dick responded that the golf course intends to extend their irrigation to include this area.  John Kluding asked the following questions 1) how did we determine the special assessment amount 2) how is improving Cougar Loop going to help his property value and 3) how can we determine that we are going to increase the dues when we have not developed the budget for 2006 yet.    President Dennis Yarbrough responded that we as an association are responsible for all of our common areas and that we are trying to attend equally to each of the areas included in common areas and that homeowners are located in all areas.  The Committee has determined the necessary amounts based upon bids received and work that we have completed. Dave Hilde thanked Marge Hoene for all of her hard work and time she has donated toward accomplishing our goals for the Common Area.  Dave also stated that he feels the special assessment is beneficial and should be supported. Carolyn Barnes stated that she feels the increase in dues has been substantial and that she is opposed to the dues increase and the special assessment and that we should utilize patience and time in accomplishing the common area items without utilizing an assessment.
VI. Election of two (2) Board members – This year we have two Board of Directors positions to fill.  The following candidates were elected by the nominating committee:  Terry Hanson, Patti Rice and Jim Sewell.  President, Dennis Yarbrough called for any floor nominations.  There were no floor nominations and ballots were cast and counted.  The final tally resulted in Jim Sewell and Patti Rice being elected to the Board for three year terms. 
VII. Special Assessment Vote – The ballots were cast for the special assessment vote.  The final tally resulted in 37 in favor of the assessment and 12 opposed to the assessment.  Although the majority of those who voted were in favor of the assessment, not enough members voted to constitute a quorum as is subscribed for in the DCCR’s for passing a special assessment.  
VIII. Other new business – There was no other new business.
IX. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 AM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jessica E. Saylor – Business Manager

